[bookmark: _Hlk100819730]The City of Peterborough Willow Drove, Newborough Peterborough, Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic Order 2024
Notice is given that the Council of the City of Peterborough intends in not less than seven days to make an Order pursuant to section 14(1)(a) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which is to stop any vehicle from proceeding along the road known as Willow Drove, Newborough, approximately 350m north of Thorney Road. The Council is satisfied that traffic should be prohibited due to proposed works being executed on the above road. There is no alternative route for vehicles affected by this order; access will be maintained to affected properties. The proposed order will come into force on the 22/02/2024 and will continue until the installation of strategic pipeline works have been completed or until the 21/02/2025, whichever is the earlier. Closure dates will be confirmed locally on site. It is anticipated that the works will take place between 22/02/2024  and 06/03/2024.
For further information please contact Anglian Water on 07423 483649.
Adrian Chapman Executive Director, Place and Economy   08/02/2024   24-417    RC1
[bookmark: _GoBack]
